Town of Stonington

K-12 School Building Committee

April 14, 2008

The K-12 School Building Committee held a special meeting on April 14, 2008, in the Community Room at the Department of Human Services.

Present:  Deane Beverly, John Bolduc, Gail MacDonald, Peter Manning, John O’Brien, and Joanne Rodriguez.
Absent:  William Brown, Bill King, Curt Krushinsky, Mike McKee, Kathy Sanford, and Paul Sartor. 
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

In the absence of Paul Sartor, John Bolduc called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meetings held on February 11, 2008 and March 10, 2008.  A motion was made by Gail MacDonald, seconded by John O’Brien, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
(2)  Correspondence


None

(3)  Gilbane Building

Punch List


Peter Manning discussed the letter addressed to Ferguson Mechanical Company regarding open items.  It is hoped a final invoice can be prepared by the next meeting.


Cost Report


The variance is $20,514.  John Bolduc stated that at the November 13, 2007 meeting an invoice from Valley Communications was approved in the amount of $9,872.  He will contact the Finance Department to determine if the invoice was paid.  Twenty thousand dollars ($20,000) was appropriated for an upgrade to lighting and $2,000 for security cameras.  Peter Manning stated that $3,000 was also set aside for the work on the manhole and he had recommended that the Department of Public Works complete any required work.  


Peter Manning stated that he referred Bill King to Tone Clear to obtain a quote for repairing the intercom system on the first level of the high school and the sound system in the gym.  He believes the work has been completed.  John Bolduc will contact Bill King to determine the status of these items.
 (4)  Fletcher Thompson Report


In the absence of Curt Krushinsky, John Bolduc distributed the renovations and additions to West Vine Elementary School (proposed Scheme A and B).  Scheme B includes some renovations in the existing building by including the laboratories for the pre-K classrooms.  
The Committee reviewed the schemes at length and requested follow-up on the following:

· Isolated bus parking.
· Determine if the cafeteria space is adequate as required by the State of Connecticut specifications.

· Will the kitchen accommodate the population.  The mechanical room next to the media center could provide additional space to expand the kitchen, but outside access to the mechanical room would be needed.
· Can roof be built upon.
· Costs - Scheme B requires more demolition.
· Swing space.
· Bathrooms require janitorial time, perhaps not good to add.
· Concerns to maintain the courtyard.
(5)  Invoices

An invoice in the amount of $3,000 from Fletcher Thompson.  John Bolduc stated this invoice brings the total to $15,000, half of the $30,000 approved for the Elementary School Study.   Joanne Rodriguez made a motion, seconded by John O’Brien, and it was voted to approve payment of the invoice. 
(6)  Review Options for Elementary School Renovations/Additions


In response to the question raised regarding realigning some grade levels, John Bolduc distributed a breakdown of classrooms for discussion.  Page one provided a breakdown of classrooms on each floor for each school.  The scenarios included structure, number of students, number of sections (based upon teachers per pupil), and average class size.  Numbers used were as of the March enrollment in the school district.  
Peter Manning stated conceptually, Scenario 5 is the most desirable in that it keeps students together.  However, it is most likely the more costly of options.  It also closes West Broad Street School and Pawcatuck Middle School.  Gail MacDonald stated that plans need to be formulated for the buildings that may be closed.  Perhaps it would be appropriate to approach the Town concerning options for the Town Hall.  

Gail MacDonald commented that options for Deans Mill School should be reviewed.  On April 23, 2008, a team will be touring Deans Mill School to assess the air quality and environmental health of the building.  The findings will be forwarded to the Committee.   
With the remaining funds of $15,000 for the Elementary School Study, John Bolduc suggested that the Committee focus on three options for Fletcher Thompson.  He will apply cost for new construction versus renovate as new to various scenarios.  

(7)  Options for Funds Remaining from the High School Project

John Bolduc requested Committee members to be prepared to discuss “to do items” with the remaining funds available from the high school project at the next meeting.  Paul Sartor will meet with Dr. Murphy to obtain his recommendations.  
 (8)  Public Comment


None.

(9)  Next Meeting/Adjournment
The next meeting of the K-12 School Building Committee will be May 12, 2008.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
Submitted by,

___________________________                           _____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                  John Bolduc, Chairman Pro Tem
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